
Alan Wilson
Attorney General

January 24, 2020

Robert L. McCurdy, Deputy Director
South Carolina Court Administration

1220 Senate Street, Ste. 200

Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Mr. McCurdy:

We received your request seeking an opinion on the collection of fees by South Carolina
clerks of court for copies of court records requested by parties to a case or their representatives.
This opinion sets out our Office's understanding of your question and our response.

Issue (as quoted from your letter):

I am requesting an opinion from your Office concerning a possible
conflict between two statutes addressing the collection of fees by the clerks of
court in our State. S.C. Code Ann. § 14-17-570 specifically provides that the clerk
shall permit either party to a suit, or his agent or attorney, to inspect or copy,
during the pendency of the suit, any papers pertaining thereto without charge or to
furnish on application certified copies thereof on payment of fees per copy sheet.

S.C. Code Ann. § 30-4-30(B) of the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA)
provides for the establishment and collection of reasonable fees for the actual cost
of the search, retrieval, and redaction of records in response to a request made
pursuant to the FOIA.

There is a lack of uniformity in the offices of the clerks of court statewide
regarding whether the imposition of a fee to provide copies of filings to parties to
a suit, or their agent or attorney, during the pendency of an action is appropriate.
While the first statute referenced appears more specific that the last, the last more
general statute was passed by our Legislature more recently. The issue was
recently discussed at a Clerks of Court Advisory Committee meeting and the
Committee asked that we seek your guidance in resolving this issue.

Law/Analysis:

It is the opinion of this Office that a person who seeks to exercise their right to obtain
copies of documents pursuant to Section 14-17-570 should only be charged the copy fees
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